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Dear Open Government Partnership Co-Chairs, 

 

On behalf of the German Government, I am pleased to formally submit our 

candidacy for a seat on the Open Government Partnership (OGP) Steering 

Committee. 

 

Since joining the OGP in December 2016, the German Government has 

continuously worked towards making government better for citizens – more 

effective, inclusive, digital and open. State and local governments have also, in 

part inspired by our participation in the OGP, launched open data portals, 

organised conferences and involved citizens in their communities. Germany 

has a very strong and active civil society, which is important for a resilient and 

inclusive democracy. The OGP process is a supportive structure in this context 

as it lends additional political visibility to reform measures across the range of 

policy areas. 

 

The German Government is in the process of implementing an open data law 

in which the principle of “open by default” is enshrined. Draft bills and 

statements by industry associations are also published by default. The Federal 

Chancellor and the Federal Ministers have taken part in citizens forums across 

the Republic. In March we started consultations for a 2nd National Action plan, 

which we will present to the OGP in the summer. Our Government would 

welcome the opportunity to take on a more active role within the OGP at this 

point. 
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As a Steering Committee member we hope to learn from the leadership of 

others and also live up to this leadership. Open government is an idea that has 

moved beyond tech and data, becoming a formidable strategic tool for 

leadership and the culture of governance. Together we can encourage others to 

deploy this tool to the benefit of our citizens. 

 

For Germany, open government is a relatively new term, but the core ideas 

behind the concept are well established. We recognise that there are a few 

things unique to our system of government that we can bring to the table from 

which others can possibly learn– but where we also need the counsel of others: 

the OGP process in particular is challenging in decentralised and federal 

contexts. More effort will be needed to make the efforts of open governments 

more visible at all levels. 

 

Our Federal Chancellor recently spoke of a backlash against multilateralism at 

the Global Solutions Summit and emphasised that we need to strengthen 

multilateralism in a broader sense. She said that politics alone would not be 

able to achieve this, but that it also requires a strong civil society. That is also a 

central idea of the OGP. We believe that effective and strong institutions, a 

vibrant democracy powered by digital transformation and the absence of 

insecurity are cornerstones of open government. 

 

If selected for a seat on the Steering Committee, Germany will join the efforts 

of our peers and partners, especially those of the current and former chairs, 

and assist the OGP in placing its organisational structures on a sustainable 

footing so that it can serve both governments and civil society. 

 

Thank you very much for your consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Prof. Dr. Helge Braun 

-Translation- 


